

Tadhg Daly Chief Executive Officer Nursing Homes Ireland 2051 Castle Drive Citywest

Dublin 24

Ref: PQ/EMcC/TD/20200508

Dear Tadhg

Re: Annual Fees

I refer to your communication dated 20 April last, on the subject of annual fees payable to HIQA by providers of designated centres.

Firstly, thank you for your kind wishes, and I hope that you, your family and everyone at Nursing Homes Ireland are also staying safe and well during the current pandemic.

In your letter you have made reference to the payment of annual fees, and you requested that HIQA defer the requirement for payment of such fees, for the fee period May to August 2020.

The obligation for registered providers to pay annual fees is set out in Regulation 8 of the Health Act 2007 (Registration of Designated Centres for Older People) Regulations 2015. The Health Act 2007 and its associated regulations are established by the government, and therefore it is not within the gift of HIQA, as regulator of such services, to defer or set aside those regulations.

☐ Head Office: Unit 1301, City Gate, Mahon, Cork, Ireland.

Tel: +353 (0) 21 240 9300 **Fax:** +353 (0) 21 240 9600

Dublin Regional Office:
George's Court, George's Lane,
Dublin 7, Ireland

Tel: +353 (0) 1 814 7400 **Fax:** +353 (0) 1 814 7499



Any requests for the postponement or deferral of annual fees should be addressed to the Department of Health.

Yours sincerely,



PHELIM QUINN Chief Executive

☐ Head Office: Unit 1301, City Gate, Mahon, Cork, Ireland.

Tel: +353 (0) 21 240 9300 **Fax:** +353 (0) 21 240 9600

Dublin Regional Office:
George's Court, George's Lane,
Dublin 7, Ireland

Tel: +353 (0) 1 814 7400 **Fax:** +353 (0) 1 814 7499